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ARTS, SPORT, ENVIRONMENTAND TOURISM LEGISLATION AMENDMENT

BILL 1991

SUPPLEMENTARY EXPLANATORYMEMORANDUM

Amendments and new clauses to be moved on behalf of the
Government

(Circulated by authority of the Minister for the Arts, Tourism
and Territories, the i-ion David Simmons, ME>)

NOTES ON CLAUSES

Clause 1 — Title (Clause 1. page 11
Clause 4 — Title (page ~

1. These amendments change the name of the Bill from Arts,
Sport, Environment and Tourism Legislation Amendment Bill 1991
to Arts, Sport, Environment, Tourism arid Territories
Legislation Amendment Bill (No. 2) 1991. This is because the
amendment now proposed, described in paragraph 4, below,
relates to Territories. The Arts, Sport, Environment. Tourisn
and Territories Legislation Amendment Art 1Q9~was passed in
the Autumn 1991 Sittings of Parliament.

Clause 2 — Amendments of Acts (~1aiice ( p.~ge 2~)~

2. This clause inserts a transitional provision that is
identical to subsection 32(2) of the Industtiakjktlaticfl&
Legislation Amendment Art t9St. That Act contains provisions
implementing the Government’s Decision that recreation leave
entitlements of all full-time statutory office holders are to
be determined by the Remuneration Tribunal, which are
implemented in this Bill in respect of statutory authorities
administered by the Department of ASETT.

3. This transitional provision ensures that whatever rights
to recreation leave the affected person had accrued prior to
commencement of this Bill are preserved following
commencement.

Clause 3 - Inclusion of Further Amendment (Srhcrlrtle, page 2-1-

4. This clause inserts an amendment to section 38 of the
Australian Capital Territory (Planning anti land Managewent)-
Act l9aE. The amendment will apply the Government’s decision
referred to in paragraph 2, above, to full—tine members of the
National Capital Planning Authority. This amendment was
accidentally omitted from the Bill as introduced.
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